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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

THE PLANNING BOARD 

Tuesday, June 14, 2022, at 5:30 PM 
 

 

 A meeting of the Planning Board of the Incorporated Village of Head-of-the-Harbor was 

held on Tuesday, June 14, 2022, at 5:30 PM at the Village Hall located at 500 North Country 

Rd., St. James, NY 11780.  Those present were the following members Chairman Harlan J. 

Fischer, Michael Utevsky, James Scully,  John Honkanen and Sally Lynch, 1st Alternate.  Also in 

attendance, Village Counsel, Philip Butler; and Village Administrator/Clerk, Margaret O’Keefe.  

Not in attendance this evening; Environmental Planner, Patrick Cleary Building Inspector, 

Robert O’Shea; Village Engineer, Daniel Falasco and Traffic Engineer, Patrick Lenihan.  

 

Chairman Fischer convened the meeting, and the following items were addressed: 

 

Applicant: Ashley Homes 

Location: Oak Ridge Rd., Stony Brook, NY    

Sec. Blk. Lot: 801-7.0-4.0-4.32 

Representatives:  Mr. Ash Agarwal, Builder  

Project: site plan 

Discussion ensued. It was, upon motion by James Scully, second by John Honkanen, and  

unanimously adopted: 
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The May 10, 2022 Planning Board minutes were presented.  It was, upon motion by Michael 

Utevsky, second by John Honkanen, and unanimously adopted to approve the minutes of May 

10, 2022, as presented. 

 

Avalon Park and Preserve deposited funds in a Trust & Agency for the review of a Boardwalk 

renovation at 200 Harbor Rd., Stony Brook, NY.  Said project has been completed and has been 

issued C/C #1245.  Therefore, the Planning Board recommends that the Board of Trustees 

release the balance of funds. 

 

There being no other matters to be brought before the Board, it was, upon motion by Michael 

Utevsky, second by Sally Lynch, and unanimously adopted, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 

PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

_________________________ 

Margaret O’Keefe, Village Clerk   


